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Dear Parents/Carers, 
I cannot believe that we have found ourselves at the end of the spring term -where did those  
last four weeks go? The staff have been very busy teaching, observing and finding out what the 
children ‘need’ to support their academic, social and emotional progress now we are back in 
school full time.  The children have been working very hard and I’m sure they’re ready for a 
relaxing break. It is the time to relish children playing together outside rather than being in front 
of an electronic device. The impact of this ‘remote’ communication has not always been positive 

for children nationally -the importance of face to face conversations, physical experiences and social meetings 
must be recognised and cannot be over looked. How wonderful the sun has decided to shine and we can now 
cautiously meet with others. Life can take on some sort of ‘normal’ again.  
As a school we showed our respect for those who have lost their loved ones or haven’t seen family and friends 
during the first anniversary of the UK lockdown. On the 23rd March we held a minutes silence at midday to show 
our support for the first National Day of Reflection. As a school community we know the importance of reflecting, 
supporting and we are united in the hope for a brighter future. 
Team St Stephens have a wonderful Easter and we can’t wait to see you all on Monday 19th April.  
Take care and stay safe . 

Maura Furber                           

           School Improvement 
 

               A new heating system for St Stephens  
 

As many of you will have noticed our school car park has an additional cabin, porta loo and 
fenced area! This is because we are having a new heating system put into our school and this is the storage and 

work space for the team of contractors. We are delighted that the work has now started as this is something that 
has been wanted /needed for the past 10 years. Bob , our site manager, has worked his magic on the various   

boilers in the building for many winters now but even tape, wire and a good kick are not doing the job anymore!                                           
We have been able to target this essential work because our grant application to Cornwall Council was successful. 

 
The other reason I would like to bring this to your attention is the impact on staff parking this is having. With the 

additional cabins etc. we have lost four car parking spaces. We obviously have to consider staff places for the   
Children Centre on site also.  Please may I remind you that the car park is for staff only. There have been several 

incidents where parents drive in, park and drop off, then staff have arrived and had to go out to find a space             
elsewhere. The additional congestion also impacts on pupils that arrive via taxi: the turning 
spaces and car park is needed for assisted care. Please may I ask that you as parents/carers 

park outside the school gates going forward. We would really appreciate your help. 
Also for your information due to CV19 risk assessments all contractors will be on the school 

site after normal school hours and during weekends and holidays                                                         
until the work is completed.  

Mrs. Maura Furber -Headteacher 



Save the Penguins!  
 
 

In our Science lesson this week we used our knowledge of solids and liquids to predict where would be a good 
place to put our trapped penguins to free them. We selected eight places in our school groups to put our                       
penguins and timed how long the ice took to melt. We used time lapse videos to record our experiments.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Super Scientists in Year 4 save the day- check out the videos on the class blog on the website! 

 

Arena Sugar Smart Workshop 

 

Year 5 were lucky enough to have an all day 
workshop with Arena on being sugar 

smart!  Looking at how much sugar we 
should consume and how much sugar is in 
some food products.  Also some incredibly 

fun games and exercises to demonstrate the 
sugars as well as ways of replacing some of 

the higher sugar products.  



Science in Class 7 

Can a paper boat float? 

        This week in 'My World', we tested different materials to see which would make the best 

boat.  

The paper boat quickly got very soggy and fell apart. 

The plasticine sunk to the bottom. Some of us could make it flatter and it                                   

stayed up for a bit. The wood floated and could carry some little characters on it like a raft. 

The best ones were the plastic tubs, they could float on the water and the small characters could sit inside.                                         

We found that to make a good boat, the material has to be waterproof and has to float. 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                      

 

 

Play Projects in Foundation Class.    



 

A song for Cornwall 
 

We are so proud that several of our pupils were involved in A Song For Cornwall. A virtual group 
that was established in response to an inability to meet and share songs. Thank you to our music 
lead Kari Gilbert for enabling groups of our children to be part of this beautiful project that was 

released on the National Day of Reflection. Please follow the link to watch the performance.  
https://asongforus.org/commissions/a-song-for-cornwall/  

 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Pre-Historic Pre-Schoolers! 

For the past 2 weeks the group has shown a real 
interest in dinosaurs, this led to us learning 

about fossils and dinosaurs, the children worked                       
together to  create a volcano for our small world  

area.  

Reminder: We are holding an Easter bonnet/ 
head dress competition that children can work 
on during the holiday, please send in entries from Monday 19th April, they 
will be judged by Mrs Furber on Wednesday 21st April with prizes for the 

most creative entries.  

We look forward to seeing your marvellous Easter themed creations. 

Healthy Movers Workshop with Arena 

Year 6 had a fun,             
physical and informative 

scientific day learning about 
food groups, a healthy diet 

and  the importance of a 
healthy lifestyle. 

 



Physical Wellbeing 

A huge thank you to Cornwall County Council for providing a #Time to 

Move bag of sports equipment and activity ideas for the children in                  

receipt of the Pupil Premium Funding. We highly value physical exercise 

at St Stephens  and hope this holiday will be filled with lots of              

opportunities to be active together.  

Don’t forget to sign up for the clubs that we have on offer next half 

term. If you’ve misplaced the letter /reply slip just ring up the main 

office to let us know your chosen options.  






